
 

Riverdale Joint Unified School District 
 March 26, 2025 

 NOTICE OF DATA BREACH 

  

What Happened? 

 

The purpose of this notice is to inform you that ActVnet, our web-based Emergency 
Response System funded and developed by Tulare County Office of Education 
(“TCOE”), had an unauthorized disclosure involving your staff data. 

On Thursday March 20, 2025, the District received an email from TCOE that they 
became aware of a disclosure of Personally Identifiable Information (“PII”). A member of 
their staff inadvertently distributed a list of Fipps Primary School and Central Valley 
Preschool staff and student information to two staff members of Lone Pine Unified 
School District.  

What Information 
Was Involved? 

Staff names, emails, and mobile numbers and student names, date of birth, grade, 
emergency contact names and phone numbers, and teachers' names. 

What We Are 
Doing. 

While there is no evidence to suggest that your data was misused, state law mandates 
that we notify our families of those whose data may have been subject to unauthorized 
access.  (See Cal. Civ. Code § 1798.29; see also Cal. Gov. Code § 6252.) 

The District has confirmed that no Social Security Numbers or financial information was 
disclosed during the event. We have also been advised that the email and its content 
have been deleted. 

  

What You Can 
Do. 

 

There is nothing to suggest that any data was accessed revealing Social Security 
numbers, credit card numbers, financial account information, or other information directly 
impacting your credit rating. Nevertheless, If you suspect your personal information has 
been misused, visit the FTC’s site at IdentityTheft.gov to get recovery steps and to file an 
identity theft complaint. Your complaint will be added to the FTC’s Consumer Sentinel 
Network, where it will be accessible to law enforcers for their investigations.  

Other Important 
Information 

TCOE said they are taking all precautions to prevent future security breaches from 
occurring. 

For More 
Information. 

Call 559-867-8200 or go to https://www.rjusd.org 
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